
 
 

Temporary Notice to Mariners 

 

 

NTM 10/2024       29th August 2024 

 

Scour Repairs - Tay Viaduct, River Tay, Perth 

 

Mariners are advised Amco-Giffen shall be undertaken repairs to the Tay Viaduct, Perth 

Railway Bridge, on behalf of Network Railway, between the 2nd September 2024 and 29th 

September 2024 (inclusive).  

The works shall include scour repairs & preventative action to torn reno mattress and loss of 

infill material noted to Pier 2, 3, 4, 5, 18, 19 and 21. Backfill reno mattress with suitably sized 

stones and repair torn reno mattress to prevent further loss of material. 

Amco-Giffen shall project manage the works with dive organisation CalDive in attendance.  

Works shall be carried out around low tides for best access to the site.  

During dive operations the ‘A’ flag shall be visible at all times. A rescue vessel shall be in 

attendance. The rescue vessel shall keep a listening watch on Ch6 and Ch9.  

Diving will take place in compliance with the UK Diving at Work Regulations 1997, the 

Inland/Inshore Diving Projects Approved Code of Practice, and Caldive Limited diving 

procedures.  

Mariners are advised to keep a safe distance from the dive site, and to contact XXXXX should 

you require to transit the dive location.  

 

 

Perth Harbour  

24/7 contact – 07979990077 or 07944 508 706 

Harbour@pkc.gov.uk / VHF Ch 09 

mailto:Harbour@pkc.gov.uk

